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Please distribute this Alert to any users within your agency who are responsible for FMLA Workbench transactions.
This SPF Alert includes the following information:

  

· FMLA WORKBENCH MANUAL OVERRIDE REQUESTS
FMLA Workbench Manual Override Requests.  Effective immediately, SPF Coordinators should use the HR/Pay Help Desk Application to submit requests for manual FMLA Workbench eligibility/entitlement overrides.  Within the Help Desk Application, select category “TIME” and type “SPF OVERRIDE” to ensure proper assignment of the ticket request.  The form “REQUEST FOR ELIGILITY OVERRIDE FOR A SPF EVENT REASON” should continue to be used and must be attached to the help desk ticket upon submission. 
A manual eligibility override may be needed for employees who do not have one year of service and/or 1250 hours worked in the previous twelve month period.  Overrides may be necessary for the following conditions:
 
· During the first year of implementation, January 1, 2008 through December 31, 2008.
· Employees who transfer from a bargaining unit that does not have SPF Absence provisions to a bargaining unit that has SPF provisions.
 

SPF Absence Grandfathering provides eligibility to certain employees regardless of service or hours worked.  Additional information on SPF Absence Grandfathering is outlined in the SPF Absence Bulletin dated December 19, 2007.
A manual entitlement override may be needed for:

· Employees who have exceeded 982.50/1048 hours of FMLA LWOP prior to cutover.
· Employees who have exceeded 982.50/1048 hours of FMLA LWOP when transferring from a bargaining unit that does not have SPF Absence provisions to a bargaining unit that has SPF provisions.
· Part-time employees with a TMS (Time Management Status) of 1.
Questions regarding this alert should be directed to Susan Doyle (sdoyle@state.pa.us), Betty McCloskey (bmccloskey@state.pa.us), or Sheila Barder (sbarder@state.pa.us). 

